
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UCAP ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
King School Library 
February 21, 2002 

 
 
 
In Attendance: 
Chester Guillory 
Loretha Harmon 
Frankie Johnson 
Samuel Johnson 
John Cooper 
Virginia Patterson 
Hayward Patterson 
James Hayes, Jr. 
Pauline Walker 
Chief Eddie Adair 
 
 
John Cooper called the meeting to order at 5:37 p.m.  
 
Samuel Johnson reported on the progress being made by the “King Adopt a Park” committee. 
The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 5, 2002 at 6:00 p.m. at the Morning Star 
Free Will Baptist Church. Letters will be mailed to inform the community of the upcoming 
meeting. 
 
James Hayes reported on the progress being made towards the proposed community center 
project.  A committee will be formed to visit other community centers in the surrounding 
area to obtain information about the programs they offer, the size of the building needed to 
accommodate the programs, how they support their programs and other pertinent information 
about starting and maintaining a community center.  He encouraged members of the 
committee to become involved in the planning process for the center.  Samuel Johnson stated 
that he had visited a community center in Danville, Illinois recently. He reported to 
committee members on his observations.     
 
Loretha Harmon announced that the next meeting of the Boundary Review Committee will 
be held February 26, 2002 at Phillips Center at 7:00 p.m.  The committee will be submitting a 
report to the Urbana School Board in March of 2002 concerning the boundaries for the 
elementary schools and types of programs needed.   



Frankie Johnson asked if a date had been set for the Spring Neighborhood Cleanup.  Chief 
Adair said he would check with Randy Burgett at Community Development and report back 
to the committee at the next meeting. 
 
The City of Urbana budget process began February 4, 2002.   Chief Adair reported that he 
would be requesting two additional police officers for fiscal year 2002-2003. Chief Adair 
addressed questions/concerns from committee members.  Discussion followed. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:27 p.m.  
 
 
 
 
Submitted by: 
Karen Lowery 
Recording Secretary 
           


